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Collaboration with Overseas Universities to Foster
Academic Exchange

CPCE recognises the importance of international collaboration in teaching, learning and
scholarship amid an increasingly globalised world. In pursuit of its internationalisation
strategies, CPCE has established partnerships with renowned overseas universities for
organising various cultural and scholarly exchange activities.

University of Northumbria at Newcastle (UNN), the United Kingdom

Having established a longstanding tie in offering UNN business top-up honours degree
programmes through SPEED since 2003, CPCE and UNN further strengthened their
relationship by signing a Memorandum of Understanding (MoU) in May 2015.

Under the MoU, CPCE and UNN are to enhance the cross-cultural learning experience
of students through student development activities. In 2015, a total of 20 SPEED
students received scholarships to join the UNN English Language and Cultural Learning
Programme that included a series of cultural seminars, as well as short courses on
English communication and research skills. In addition, excursions to historic
landmarks, and visits to renowned companies, were organised to deepen students’
understanding of the British culture and business environment.

CPCE and UNN have also agreed to facilitate cooperation between their faculty
members in the area of scholarly exchange. An academic conference themed
“Globalisation and Digitalisation: Opportunities and Challenges” was co-organised by
the two institutions on the UNN campus in June 2016. Amongst the various
educational and business issues to be explored, Prof. Peter Yuen, Dean of CPCE,
presented a paper about Hong Kong’s Qualification Framework and its implications for
transnational education and lifelong learning. The conference served as an effective
platform for sharing knowledge and scholarly views.

In June 2016, Prof. Peter Yuen (front row, middle), CPCE Dean; Prof. Peter Walters (front row, 6th from left), CPCE
Associate Dean (Quality Assurance); Dr Jack Lo (front row, 8th from left), SPEED Director; Dr Artie Ng (back row, 6th
from right), SPEED Deputy Director; and Dr Mike Kan (2nd from left), SPEED Programme Director (Overseas
Programmes) led a group of SPEED students to meet with Ms Glynis Brydon (left), Senior Lecturer, Department of
Social Sciences and Languages, and Dr Craig Moore (right), Associate Dean for Internationalisation for Faculty of
Arts, Design and Social Sciences of UNN Newcastle Business School on their campus.
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SPEED students were presented with certificates after
completion of the UNN's English Language and Cultural
Learning Programme.
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A SPEED student visited the British Broadcasting
Corporation (BBC).

SPEED F&2 84 B &% A 7 (BBC).

The State University of New York at Buffalo (UB), the United States

In January 2016, SPEED hosted a two-week Asian Business Study Abroad
Programme for the student delegates from The State University of New York at
Buffalo (UB). Twenty-five UB students were greeted by Prof. Peter Yuen, Dean of
CPCE, together with a team of SPEED Student Ambassadors and academics.

PolyU entered into a strategic partnership with the UB for promoting academic
exchange and research collaboration in 2012. During the two-week exchange
programme, the UB students visited a number of listed enterprises, facilities and
infrastructure, such as warehouses and an industrial park, in Hong Kong, Macau and
Shenzhen, China. In addition, Prof. Yuen and other academics from PolyU and SPEED,
as well as the business executives from leading companies gave talks on various
educational and socio-economic topics, such as Hong Kong as an Education Hub,
Economic Reforms in China, and Consumer Behaviour in Hong Kong.

Mr Paul Yong (right), Director of Asian Programme Development and student representatives from the UB visited SPEED
in January 2016 for academic exchange.
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69 Graduates Honoured at LLB Presentation Ceremony

On 9 January 2016, a total of 69 graduates were awarded the Bachelor of Laws
(LLB) at the Presentation Ceremony co-organised by University of London (UoL)
International Programmes and SPEED on the PolyU main campus. These
graduates successfully earned the internationally recognised qualification after
completion of the preparatory courses offered by SPEED.

SPEED has been an Affiliate Centre of UoL International Programmes since 2009.
In the LLB examinations, SPEED students achieved four first class awards over the
last five years. Among the latest cohort of graduates, 12 SPEED students achieved
first class marks in respective subjects. “Being a partner of UolL International
Programmes in Hong Kong, SPEED has a sustained commitment to developing
excellence in respect of teaching, strategy and support to students. The
outstanding performance of SPEED graduates demonstrates that our preparatory
law courses are of the highest academic standard,” remarked Dr Jack Lo, Director
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Nearly 20 SPEED students were offered scholarships to
pursue studies at the UB under the School’s International
Summer School Programme 2015.

20154 ' SPEEDEB[ B BB ERBS 58] - &)
HL20E[FEE| UBEHERIE ©

201641 A » SPEEDA K B EBAL
ML REKEHHRR (UB) LR FKE
4 A HR M B M TN R A B AN R
g o H£25FZUBBARKERIIRIARL
SPEEDHIZR A KL FIE B BVBFREE ©

B AEUBN2012FHRE T A ERZ -
FEDUEBI R AT A2 2 [ 0 215 32 7T BLAR 9T
A 1E - FESPEEDE MM mETEIF - UB
EEIGFEE  RFRFRYI=H - 287
T EREER N ENMTER RS -
WS T ZHBURB ML EEEABERS
TR - & iR M2 A AFSPEED
BE  URARSENEREN T RHEE
PEHEEER - BRERBBIEAHE R
PECENRE RBEBEHBETAS -

CORBEL BB LEEB LT BB
SPEEDELLE Bl fn BUA 2 BB AR T2 1A 20164F
1A9RFEE AR E S/ THEFME « [69
VNEXAEREIESE T BAEBE -

SPEED 2 2009F & fa K B R R I2 & (F
AEERR - BRRAMELSRAERERAR
2 - HYRSZREERNEMERE -

BEAFT  MARBREREESBLEN
NFERP - LB SPEEDRE AR
ERERBITREEEEG  MEEREEAL
R IE 12U SPEEDRIZ RN Z @R B &
ISR ZER4E - SPEEDR RZE X et +
&t [SPEED{E AR ABIRBREMNS
B —EHBEAEESELERENS
HEREEENHERITHRTIR - BELEN
BFHKRI  [E4F 5 T SPEEDA#MAE
BEARBEINEENBMAKE - |

At the 2016 Presentation Ceremony, Dr Mary Stiasny (front row,
middle), Pro-Vice Chancellor (International) and Chief Executive;
Prof. Peter Yuen (front row, 4th from left), CPCE Dean; Prof. Peter
Walters (front row, 3rd from left), Associate Dean (Quality
Assurance); Dr Jack Lo (front row, 3rd from right), SPEED Director
and other senior academics congratulated the graduates on
obtaining the LLB degree.
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